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March 22, 2006

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will realign Harborview bond funds among sub-projects within the Harborview Bond Project and facilitates the next phase of construction work at Harborview Medical Center.  The project manager, with the University of Washington Capital Projects Office (UWCPO) reports that most of the public bidding has been completed for constructing a new Inpatient Expansion Building (IEB) and a new clinical services building on the 9th and Jefferson block of the Harborview campus.  The IEB project meets the most critical needs of the Medical Center through increasing capacity and seismically upgrading trauma facilities.  Completion of this facility is given the highest priority.  The 9th and Jefferson Building (NJB) project will co-locate clinical services from older campus facilities and 
off-campus leases.  The construction budgets for both of these projects are separated in the appropriation structure. 

This ordinance reassigns $15 million from the NJB to the IEB and will allow the IEB to continue on schedule.  The NJB will proceed with constructing five floors of parking as the first phase of construction on that new facility.  Subsequent phases of work are currently being evaluated for construction approaches which will most closely deliver the NJB project within the funding parameters.   

This amendment will allow both projects to proceed.  It does not impact the King County General Fund.  Your expeditious consideration is greatly appreciated.  

Sincerely,
Ron Sims
King County Executive
Enclosures

cc: 
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, DES

Leslie Harper-Miles, Director of Technology and Management, Executive Office
